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Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


Approved Minutes  

October 7, 2005

 Room 2205, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Jeff Baker, Elena Cole, Neal Ely, Judy Hanson, Philip Manwell, Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, Gina Webster
Absent:
Dale Boercker, Karen Halliday, Ralph Kindred, Bob Kratochvil, Pam Luster, 

Amber Machamer, Don Milanese
1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of September 23, 2005 as written.


Motion:
To approve the minutes of September 23, 2005 as written.


MSC:
N. Ely



Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA

Agenda was set with no changes.
4.
DEMC REPORT 
A handout generated by Dale Boercker was distributed.  Briefly, it highlighted the items discussed at the DEMC meeting.  Topics were:

1. Marketing Ideas – Jennifer Aries (attachment)
2. Enrollments

a.  Reaching base:  LPC – 5,850


Chabot may be 147 under base even with summer short courses.

b.
Reaching growth target

Dr. Cota made it very clear that we must make base, even at the expense of productivity.

 3.
Low Productivity Programs

Dean Ryslinge requested clarification with regards to the numbers on page 2 of the handout.  It was reported non-credit numbers might be low, as the numbers from the ILC have not been included to date.  Regarding marketing as presented by Jennifer Aries, one interesting item noted on page 3 of the handout titled District Enrollment Management Committee Marketing Strategies for Spring 2005 were the cities highlighted.  This led to the question of what LPC is doing differently.  Dean Ryslinge indicated she has a report with data of this type of information, which will be presented to the Board of Trustees.  She offered to provide the report to any committee member interested. 
Dr. Ankoviak referring to the discussion at the last meeting, inquired if any information was brought forth at the DEMC meeting pertaining to what the second priority will be.  It appears LPC will be able to cover Chabot’s base.  It was requested this item be added to the next agenda, specifically the role of the CEMC in looking at low productivity programs.  
5.  
DISTANCE EDUCATION LABS 

 A handout generated by Dale Boercker was distributed.   It has been discovered that the WSCH calculation for Distance Education classes with lab is not the same as their on-campus counterparts.  

To date, Distance Education classes have used the independent study attendance code that calculates WSCH based on units not contact hours.  Any Distance Education class that is a lab class or has a lab attached to it is affected by this.

Dean Ryslinge reported she has spoken with Dale Boercker and has the background on this.  It has been tied to how independent studies were done in the past.  Ultimately it is the discretion of the college to determine whether or not to count the hour as a regular distance education hour.  There are no clear guidelines.  It was noted the Curriculum Committee may also become involved.  Ms. Rodriguez reported she has spoken with Ron Taylor at Chabot and there will be a meeting to determine coding, how it is viewed at the course level, and how to best determine which courses and hours get counted.  It was noted the ultimate decision lies with the VP of Academic Services.

There was brief discussion regarding the banner reports being out of sequence, and possible repercussions this may have on discipline plans and/or curricular issues.  LaVaughn Hart brought the issue to attention and can be contacted for further information.
 6.
THREE-YEAR TREND SUMMARY/EM REPORTS

Michael Sato provided a handout detailing the three-year trend of decreasing and increasing WSCH/FTEF, and increasing FTES.  It is his observation these trends should be reviewed by the CEMC, as it may be a good indicator as to which disciplines may need more attention, which the CEMC can be of assistance in this process.  It was noted these are somewhat raw numbers, and one should be mindful that the data takes into account a small sample size, and different rubrics. 

There was brief discussion regarding rubrics and clusters, especially in the context of the discipline plans.  Several inquires were made as to what form the data should be in when the discipline plans are submitted.  It was determined analysis should be done via individual rubrics, however; it is requested the disciplines submit their data as clusters.  Ms. Cole suggested in the future, it might be helpful if a cluster data report was created for use in the analysis process.  

Dr. Ankoviak noted the importance of not becoming lost in the details when looking at this report.  It is a matter of the context in which it is viewed.  Upon looking at it, one should try and determine the 5-10 percent rule and ask whether or not it really is a trend of low productivity or rather a fluctuation.  Overall courses/sections should be looked at globally for benefits.  
7.  
DISCIPLINE PLAN PRESENTATION GOALS AND PROCESS

 Mr. Sato opened the floor for discussion.  The CEMC needs to determine what it would like to achieve through the process.  A productivity gain would be nice to see.  In general, the CEMC will review each course and provide feedback. Dr. Ankoviak clarified the CEMC as far as the process for reviewing the discipline plans, would like to “fast track” as many as possible for those that can be done in this manner, then take a global look at courses/sections which might require more assistance/feedback and concentrate on them.  Some programs need to be looked at realistically.  

Dean Ryslinge reported a unique enrollment situation in Automotive.  More students enrolled than reported to the area.  It has since been modified and corrected.  


Regarding discipline plan presentations by faculty members, Dr. Manwell suggested allowing presentations after the CEMC has reviewed them, so as to better aid those programs which might require more assistance.  It was noted, technically speaking, the Revitalization portion of the Program Discontinuance and Revitalization program have not occurred to date, however; several programs may have already been undertaking this.   There is always the possibility of certain programs “morphing” into others.  

There was brief discussion as to whether or not to have the discipline plans displayed via computer and overhead or to provide hardcopies.  Several members requested hardcopies.  It was determined twenty (20) hardcopies will be provided to each committee member.   For clarification it was noted the following items were requested to be submitted as part of the discipline plan:


1.
Discipline plan and summary plan per discipline.



2.
Rational for the discipline plan.

There were several inquiries as to the timeline of “fast-tracking” discipline plans.  It was determined the numbers would be reviewed for changes, the discipline plan itself will be reviewed as a whole, and finally approval will be given all at once for all discipline plans.  
8.
GOOD OF THE ORDER
 

Nothing noted.
9.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 3:26 p.m.
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